
 
City Meeting 
July 12th 2018 

 
The Adams Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Thursday, June 14th , 2018, at 7:00 
p.m. in the Bell School Auditorium. Mayor Mary Mantooth, Vice Mayor Evans and Commissioner 
Will David Goodman were present.  
 
Item 1:  Open With A Prayer 
Mayor Mantooth asked Stephen Ayres to open with a word of prayer.  Following the word of 
prayer, Mayor Mantooth requested all in attendance stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Item 2:  Minutes 
Minutes of the June 14th, 2018 meeting was read. Mary asked if there were any corrections and 
with no corrections to be made the minutes were approved. 
 
Item 3:  Financials 
The financials were presented along with line item adjustments, Evans then moved to approve the 
financials, Mary seconded the motion and they were approved with no corrections. 
 
Item 4:  Ordinance 2018-019 2nd reading of the Updated Occupational Safety and Health 
Program Plan  
The second reading of the Ordinance to Update the Occupational Safety and Health Program was 
presented. Wayne made a motion to approve the Ordinance. Roll Call Vote: Goodman: aye; 
Mantooth: aye; Evans: aye 
 
Item 5:  Old Business 
The Building Codes inspector was discussed, a representative of the Municipal Inspection Partners 
was originally going to attend the meeting but when the Commission found out he was going to 
charge to come and speak they were no longer interested in him coming. Mary had spoke with him 
on the phone and he was suppose to get back with the City on other pricing.  
 
Fencing for the Bell School was discussed. Volunteer Fence was suppose to have met with Mayor 
Mantooth and never showed up. Strait line Fence was mentioned and the City Clerk was asked to 
contact them and see if they would come and give us a quote. 
 
The Commissioners discussed the need to hire a different City Attorney and said they would 
investigate looking into to finding a new attorney to represent the City. 
 
 



Commissioner Evans gave an update on the street lights, advised they had taped them off and 
CEMC had already been and fixed them. He advised they are waiting on after the Threshermen’s 
show they would look into fixing the pot holes. 
 
Main Street buildings were addressed. Commissioner Evans checked to see if the bid we had from 
Osborne Dozer Service was still a good quote or if the price had increase. He was advised the price 
was still the same to Demolish the buildings of $3,950.00. Evans made a motion they go with the 
quote and Goodman seconded the motion. Roll Call Vote: Goodman: aye; Mantooth: aye; Evans: 
aye 
 
Other Departments: 
Chief Brown presented the commission with three quotes for a Utility Vehicle for the Fire 
Department. Country Side Vehicles for $12,100 Kubota for $11,400 and John Deere for 
$13,115.25. Chief Brown advised for the price he was getting a better deal with Country Side, 
John Deere and Kubota were stripped down and the one from Country Side was fully loaded. 
Commissioner Evans made a motion to go with Country Side and Mayor Mantooth seconded the 
motion. Roll Call Vote: Goodman: aye; Mantooth: aye; Evans: aye 
 
Matt Carroll advised the ball teams had finished their season. He advised Donald Wayne Hobgood 
would not be around to mow the ball fields during Threshermen’s and we would need to get 
someone else to do that. He asked about the batting cage being taking down for the Threshermen’s 
and Mayor Mantooth advised she would contact Robert Mitchell and see if it needed to come 
down.  
 
Stephen Ayres gave an update on the water loan payoff advised final payment was made on June 
21st and that the city should be getting paper work sent to them. 
 
There being no further business, Mayor Mantooth moved to adjourn. Vice Mayor Evans seconded 
the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Lisa Jernigan, City Clerk    Mary Mantooth, Mayor 
 


